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SUMMARY 
 
H.R. 3050 would authorize the appropriation of $90 million in each of fiscal years 2018 
through 2022 for the Department of Energy (DOE) to provide financial and technical 
assistance to states for purposes of developing and implementing plans related to energy 
conservation. The bill would require that states’ plans specify strategies for safeguarding 
energy-related infrastructure from physical and cybersecurity threats, mitigating the risk of 
disruptions to the supply of energy, and ensuring energy reliability. 
 
Assuming appropriation of the authorized amounts, CBO estimates that implementing 
H.R. 3050 would cost $302 million over the 2018-2022 period; the remainder would spend 
in years after 2022. Enacting the bill would not affect direct spending or revenues; 
therefore, pay-as-you-go procedures do not apply. 
 
CBO estimates that enacting H.R. 3050 would not increase net direct spending or 
on-budget deficits in any of the four consecutive 10-year periods beginning in 2028. 
 
H.R. 3050 contains no intergovernmental private-sector mandates as defined in the 
Unfunded Mandate Reform Act (UMRA) and would impose no costs on state, local, or 
tribal governments. 
 
 
ESTIMATED COST TO THE FEDERAL GOVERNMENT 
 
The estimated budgetary effect of H.R. 3050 is shown in the following table. The costs of 
this legislation fall within budget function 270 (energy).  
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  By Fiscal Year, in Millions of Dollars 
 

2017 2018 2019 2020 2021 2022
2017-
2022

 
 

INCREASES IN SPENDING SUBJECT TO APPROPRIATION 
  
Authorization Level 0 90 90 90 90 90 450
Estimated Outlays 0 18 45 68 81 90 302
 

 
 
BASIS OF ESTIMATE 
 
For this estimate, CBO assumes that H.R. 3050 will be enacted near the start of fiscal year 
2018, that the authorized amounts will be appropriated each year, and that outlays will 
follow historical spending patterns for DOE’s State Energy Program. The Congress 
provided $50 million for such activities in 2017. 
 
 
PAY-AS-YOU-GO CONSIDERATIONS: None. 
 
 
INCREASE IN LONG-TERM DIRECT SPENDING AND DEFICITS 
 
CBO estimates that enacting H.R. 3050 would not increase net direct spending or 
on-budget deficits in any of the four consecutive 10-year periods beginning in 2028. 
 
 
INTERGOVERNMENTAL AND PRIVATE-SECTOR IMPACT 
 
H.R. 3050 contains no intergovernmental or private-sector mandates as defined in UMRA 
and would impose no costs on state, local, or tribal governments. 
 
 
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY: 
 
Federal Costs: Megan Carroll 
Impact on State, Local, and Tribal Governments: Jon Sperl 
Impact on the Private Sector: Amy Petz 
 
 
ESTIMATE APPROVED BY: 
 
H. Samuel Papenfuss 
Deputy Assistant Director for Budget Analysis 


